
NEW ZEALAND SOCIETY OF GENEALOGISTS INC 

DUNEDIN BRANCH 

WELCOMES YOU TO ATTEND AN OPEN 

Educational One Day Seminar 

with Heather Bray 

Sunday 21st August 2022, 10.30am 

Dunningham Suite, 4th Floor, 

Dunedin Public Library. 

Seminar  Cost $10.00 to Non Branch Members  

Bring your own lunch - Refreshment supplied 

The Seminar will cover the following: 

10.30am - 12 noon 
Civil registration world-wide 

Includes alternate sources for locating birth, marriage and 
death details including newspapers, wills, directories, 
electoral rolls, coroners’ inquests, divorce and school 

records. 
12 - 1pm 

Lunch (from 12.15 to 12.55 Heather will be available to answer any 
questions informally during the lunch break) 

1pm - 2 pm 
Will you be your descendants brick wall? 

Recording, displaying and preserving your family history 
2.15pm - 3.15pm 

Potpourri of genealogy covering 
Not all genealogy is on the Internet. Not all genealogy on the Internet is accurate sourcing 

DNA – how do you manage results which are contrary to 
expectation. 

3.15pm - 3.30 pm 
Question and Answer time. 

 

Heather’s Biography  

Heather Bray has been actively involved in genealogy for the past 36 years. She has over 106,000 names entered on 

both her husband’s and her own family trees. She has published 16 family history publications and edited over 20 

other publications including the ten regional research guides produced by the New Zealand Society of Genealogist 

(NZSG). She convened the Dunedin Family History Group for eleven years and has served as a committee member 

on several Early Settlers’ Associations and historical groups around Otago and Southland. She is a member of several 

NZSG branches throughout New Zealand and for the Dunedin branch, she has held the position of convenor, 

secretary, treasurer, newsletter editor, projects co-ordinator and publicity officer. She was also an NZSG Officer for 

25 years responsible for the Pre-1856 New Zealand Marriages database. Her real passion is education and she 

served for five years as the South Island Education Officer for the NZSG. She lectures privately on genealogy and has 

taught several beginners courses in genealogy as part of adult education in High Schools throughout Otago and 

Southland.  

EMAIL YOUR INTENTIONS OF ATTENDANCE  dunedin@genealogy.org.nz 


